Date: Feb 9, 2010

From: Bob Cordie, Project Biologist, The Dalles Dam

Re; Steelhead mortality at The Dalles Dam north fish ladder dewatering

The Dalles north fishladder was dewatered Feb 8. All observed fish were removed and released to river (4 adult steelhead, 4 juv steelhead and 1 adult coho). There are multiple rock pools with some up to waist deep. The areas were periodically checked from above for missed fish. The following morning an adult steelhead (wild) was found atop grating, which had apparently come from one of the upstream pools. Given the rock substrate of the north ladder, there are many areas for fish to hide. Blockers are normally placed to prevent fish from entering on the downstream side, but not the upstream side. Blockers were placed in those orifices to prevent other possible missed fish from doing the same. This procedure will be incorporated into the SOP.

Bob Cordie

